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Harkins Elementary School

September Newsletter 2010
 Welcome to Harkins Elementary, and the 2010-2011 school year! I am very excited to work with the students, parents, teachers, and community to make this a fantastic school year.

I am already impressed with the passion and commitment of the staff toward education and the students of Harkins. The staff is a dedicated group and will certainly make Harkins a great school for your children.

I am hoping you will be an integral part of our school community. We need you to become actively involved in our school and in your child’s education. Together we will make Harkins Elementary an exciting 21st century school that will be doing extraordinary things with and for our students.

I look forward to meeting each of you as we embark on a new, exciting school year at Harkins Elementary.

Jane Pinder, Principal                                                                                                                      
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Meet the Teacher Night

September 16th at 6:30

This is a great chance for  parents to meet the teachers and learn the routines and expectations for the year.  There will be opportunities to join Home and School and to offer for the Parent Support School Committee.  Hope to see everyone there!!
Parent School Support Committee

This is a vital board which helps advise the school administration on important issues.  The members review and offer suggestions toward the School Improvement Plan.  Elections for available positions will be held during Meet the Teacher Night on September 16th.  Please attend the meeting for more information.
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Terry Fox Walk
Our annual walk will take place this year on September 24th at 10:30 A.M., with a rain date of September 27th at the same time.  A memo will be sent home to further explain this event, which all parents and friends are invited to attend.  Pledge sheets will be distributed to students, and those families who would like to donate to the Terry Fox Foundation may do so.  
From the Vice-Principal. . . 
Hello!!  I am pleased to be serving once again as vice-principal of Harkins Elementary and am very much looking forward to another exciting year.  Our school continues to offer quality educational programs, as well as many wonderful opportunities for students to participate in such enriching activities as sports, drama, and music.  I anticipate a great year of fun and learning for all students, and I encourage you to become involved in your child’s school life wherever possible.  Welcome to the team; welcome to Harkins!!  (
 Mary Ann Barrieau, Vice-Principal 
Staff Changes: Welcome to Harkins!!!
There are a few staff changes at Harkins Elementary this year.  A warm welcome goes out to our new principal, Mrs. Jane Pinder, as well as to Mr. Michael Sonier, who will be teaching grade five, and to Mrs. Shelley Mountain-Collette, kindergarten teacher.  Greetings are also extended to our new guidance counsellor, Mr. Kyle Murphy, who will be with us on Mondays and Wednesdays. Our Methods & Resource teacher is Ms. Rose Corney who will be her each morning. Welcome back after a two-year absence to Miss Barbara Hennessy, grade 3.  This year, Mrs. Karen Newman will teach grade one, and Mrs. Suzanne Trevors, grade two.  Mrs. Roma Gallan will be with us once again as our library assistant on Mondays and Thursdays.  Harkins Elementary is also very fortunate to have for the third year Ms. Cathy Carnahan as our Community Schools Coordinator.  In addition, we have with us this term two student interns, Ms. Farrah Augustine, who will be with Miss Hennessy until Christmas, and Mr. Brian McEachern, who will work with Mrs. Trevors on designated days.   
[image: image4.wmf]The Breakfast program will start on Tuesday, September 7thand will run five days a week.  We would like to offer a warm welcome back to Charlotte Plourde, who will be our breakfast program coordinator for the year, Volunteers are always needed and very much welcome to help out in the mornings and if you would like to do so please contact the school at.  Also funding is limited this year, therefore we will have to monitor our money wisely.  If you would like to donate any items to the breakfast program, such as bread, juice, jam and cheese whiz, they would be very much appreciated.

IMPORTANT REMINDERS TO PARENTS:

· PEANUT FREE SCHOOL-Please do not send any items containing peanuts with your child.  Please read labels carefully.

· Drop-off of students on Campbell St.
Parents are reminded that Campbell Street is a way-one street, proceeding west from Newcastle Boulevard, with a DO NOT ENTER from George Street.  The police will continue to enforce this bylaw, and there is a heavy fine if caught going the wrong way on Campbell.  Your cooperation in abiding by this bylaw will make the street less congested and safer for our children.  
Parent/ Student Handbook 
The staff of Harkins maintains a proactive philosophy for dealing with children who may have behavioral difficulties; the approach teaches children strategies for success in a school setting.  School routines and procedures have been developed and revised by the staff in order to ensure a safe and orderly environment for all students.  All staff members will be teaching these routines to the children over the next several weeks, and students will also be advised of these expectations at the student assembly on Friday.

 Please note especially the following: 

· The Campbell Street door will be locked daily from 8:30-3:30.  Parents must meet their child at the playground door if picking them up.  This procedure will eliminate the congestion on the floors while students are trying to get ready for home and teachers will be better able to ensure the safety of each child.

· The “Planning for Success” room will operate again this year.  If it is necessary for a child to be assigned to this room at lunch time, the incident resulting in the referral, as well as ways to “make it right,” will be discussed with the child.  A written notice will be sent home to inform parents of the incident and what is being done to help the student correct his/her behaviour.
· MICROWAVE USE AT LUNCHTIME- Only send items that need to be heated for a short time in the microwave.  Four – five minutes is too long to allow all children access to the microwave.
· BUSSING - Your child has been assigned bussing to and from school and they are to remain on the designated busses.  Students are not permitted to travel to a friends’ house for birthday parties, etc.  Under certain circumstances students may get permission to travel to a babysitter after school.  A written note must be provided and District Office approval given.

Important Dates:

Sept. 10th 
Student assembly

Sept 14 –
Bus Evacuation

Sept. 16th    
“Meet the Teacher” night
Sept. 17th  
Terry Fox assembly 

Sept 23rd      School photos
Sept. 24th     Terry Fox Walk

Sept. 27th
Rain date Terry Fox Walk
Home & School

Mrs. Tracey Johnston will be stepping down as  President of our Home & School Association this year.  We would like to thank Tracey for her many many hours that she donated to Harkins over the years. As she always said “it’s for the kids”. If you are interested in volunteering for this worthwhile organization please call the school at 627-4087.  We certainly hope they will be able to continue in their endeavors. We cannot do any of this without the help and support of “you," the parents.  
Cross Country

This fall, Mr. Flynn will be coaching the Harkins Cross Country Club for interested students in grades 3, 4 and 5.  The season lasts approximately one month and has four district-wide events in which we participate. We hope to have many young speedsters sign up!

Soccer Team

This fall, Mr. Flynn will also be coaching the Harkins soccer squad.  The season runs for approximately a month and a half and finishes with a district-wide jamboree.  The soccer team is open to interested students in grades 4 and 5 and is a non-competitive team, meaning that everyone plays for fun.  We hope to have many young players join.
Phys Ed
All students from K-5 are expected to wear the proper footwear when attending Phys. Ed. Class.  Those that do not have the proper footwear will not be allowed to participate in class. Footwear such as heels, any boots, crocs, flip flops or sandals and slide shoes are not permitted.  Any sneaker with good ankle support is recommended.
Students in grades four and five are required to use the changing rooms to get ready for Phys. Ed class. Students that do not change into proper gym wear will not be allowed to participate in Phys Ed. Class.  

Ryan Flynn

























